League of Women Voters present school board hopefuls

MICHAEL J. BRECKENRINGE, of Farmington Hills, is a graduate of Bea-ver Falls High School and attended classes at Henry Ford Community Col-lege. He is an electrician, formerly a banker who served on the Pittsburgh chapter of the American Institute of Bankers. "The transition from junior high to

The Farmington-West Bloomfield League of Women Voters will present a Candidates Meeting on Wednesday, May 30, at 8 p.m. at East Junior High School.

After being introduced, each candidate for the Farmington Board of Education election to be held June 11 will easter of the Farmington Board of Education election to be held June 11 will be asked to give a four minute opening statement on issues facing the board. The forum will then open for questions from the audience, with responses limited to two minutes. A table will be provided for candidates rained the main issues facing the board for both one and four year terms to its questionnaire. Each candidate was saked "What do you conside the main issues facing the board of education and how would you resolve the main issues facing the board of education and how would you resolve them main issues facing the board of education and how would you resolve the main issues facing the board of education and how would you resolve the main issues facing the board of education and how would you resolve the main issues facing the board of education and how would you resolve them?"

The candidates reaponse, along with a brite biography, follow.

Running for a one-year term:

WICHAEL J. BRECKENRIDGE, of Farmington Hills, is a graduate of Bea-

WILLIAM R. GRAVIUS, of Farmington Hills, is a graduate of Ohio State University. He is a wholesale marketing representative for Marathon Oil and a former four-year member of the board.

"The most important problem facing the Farmington School District is that

of declining enrollment. With the reoduction of students, we have encountered financial difficulties. This includes the need to reduce administrative and educational staff and the supportive services. We also must close
schools, transfer students and offer the
best educational and extra curricular
experiences possible.
This situation has existed for a number of years and will continue. I have
been a member of the board facing
these problems for four years. The previous school boards, administration,
and staff have dealt with these problems and have provided the educational opportunities and facilities that our
"Them and deserve.
"The med and deserve.
"The staff have dealt with strong deproblems must be knowled directly,
objectively, and openly with strong determination for the betternet of our
children's education."

JAMES E. MCGLINCY, of Farming-

JAMES E. MCGLINCY, of Farming-ton, is a graduate of the University of Michigan and did graduate course work in psychology and public administra-tion at Wayne State and U-M. He is em-ployed as personnel/labor relations di-rector at Wayne County General Hospi-tal and has served on the board for al-most one war.

tions are: that declining enrollment and resultant school closings do not produce an atmosphere of declining educational quality for Farmington.

"To encourage and support administrative efforts to keep community involved in the schools; maintain and strengthen curriculum standards in language skills, math, science and high school graduation requirements.

"That conversion to Middle Schools in 1900-81 and four year high school progresses smoothly for students, cachers, and four year high school progresses smoothly for students, "To establish monitoring systems for administration and board to review progress. To maintain openness with the community so that the board continues to get feedback in an atmosphere of trust.

phere of trust.

"That as new teachers are hired, remaining staff doesn't lose stimulus to acquire new knowledges, skills and maintain motivation.
"To encourage educational opportunities for existing staff and provide turnover incentives

"That the district's physical plant-properties are maintained or disposed in beneficial manner.
"Sale of property surplus to district's future needs may produce sufficient financial resources for plant renovations."

MEGAN SAUNDIERS, of PAIRMOND HIBLS to a graduate of North Parmington High and is a sophomore at Wayne State University. She is assistant manager of Green's Parm Market and a former member of the round table student group in 1977 that met with the school board.

"The main problems facing the dis-trict are declining enrollment and mon-

cy.

"The only way to deal with declining encollment is to plan with it in mind. The board's version of this planning was a warmer Junior High opened six years ago. This is a more than the planning was a warmer of the planning was a planning was

"Because of these money problems we must cut our budget. We must, how-ever, maintain high academic stand-ards and provide for a well rounded education. When cuts are made, the people involved the students and par-ents must be properly informed.

mitchard R. Shribele, or Farm-ington Hills, is the only candidate run-ning for a four-year term on the board. He is currently vice president of the board and has served four years. He is a graduate of Wayne State University and is employed as a trainee at the In-stitute of Gerontology.

stutte of Gerontology.

"The major issue facing the Farmington School District is declining enrollment. This issue has ramifications into curriculum, finance, building utilization, etc. There is no solution as such, rather the board must respond in a responsible fashion. Most importantly, it must continue to monitor enrollment projections.

"The difficult must desire to improve

ment projections.

"The district must strive to improve education as we move into the 1980s. The Middle School conversion is resulting in a systematic re-examination of much of the district's curriculum. Where possible, the board should act to improve the education of all students — as well as the average child. In addition, we ought to consider increasing graduation requirements.

"The district ought to begin a procedure for systematically reviewing its budget and the programs they represent. Finally, the board must continue to involve the district's residents in its decision-making process."

decision-making process

Looking through the records of an award-winning Duke, Terry Sever, Bob Rock and Jim Mitchell. (Staff year are Farmington Area Jaycees: (from left) Tom photo by Harry Mauthe)

Jaycees nab state honors

They're tops in the state — and on their way to being discovered by the rest of the nation.

That's the feeling shared by members of the Farmington Area Jaycees after recently sweeping through the organizations state awards.

Those victories qualify the group to compete in the national awards competition in mid June.

After coming in as runners-up for the Individual Development Award, the chapter took first place in the Outstanding Progress category and in the Management Programming category.

With those trophies in the pocket, the chapter went on to not be flemy given the competition of the property of the Competition of the Compet

al organization in 1924. Otto was the founder of the Lansing chapter of the

EARLY LAST year, the group ran a survey designed to determine the needs and concerns of the community. This became the basis of part of their pro-gram.

Their first priority became smoke detector awareness, which evolved into

a program helping residents to buy a install smoke detectors in their home

instal smoke detectors in their homes. The second priority was eventually pushed on the side. Comprehension of senior citizen housing became too polit-ical for the Jaycees, according to presi-dent Terry Sever. "We don't get involved in politics. We won't alienate the community," he said

won't alienate the community, ne said.

Their next priority involved helping buy training equipment for the police and fire departments and aiding drug abuse programents.

Through their Christmas tree sale, the group was able to donate \$3,500 toward the Farmington Area Advisory Councils drug abuse program.

Another \$1,500 was donated to buy excercise equipment for the police department. Altogether, more than \$30,000 was donated to the community by the Jaycees.

Youth and senior activities ranked high on their priority list this year.

A CHRISTMAS party for seniors at Oak Hill Nursing Home and a skating party for the children at Sarah Fisher Home were conducted by the group. As award-winning president Terry Sever passes on the office to president elect Jim Mitchell, the Jaycees are considering their next line of projects.

considering their next line of projects.

Among them are plans to install bike racks in major shopping areas; a deputy probation officer program to help youngsters in trouble; a child abuse awareness program before school creases for the summer, and a drive to teach cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) to all residents.

In addition, Mitchell's debut as the new Jaycee leader will take place on June 16 at the Walk for Farmington. Registration for the walk begin at 8 a.m., in front of Farmington High School on Shlawassee.

There will be a run for Farmington, beginning at 8:45 a.m. The walk begins at 9 a.m. Joining Mitchell this year will be Tom Duke as vice president.
The outroing vicenresident is Bob

wan ue 10m Duke as vice president.

The outgoing vicepresident is Bob Rock. The last time the Farmington group did so well in the awards competition was in 1965-66, when they captured the Otto.

THE INSIDE *

NORTH FARMINCTON HIGH
SCHOOL will present an all-sports banquet at 6
p.m., June 4, in the school at 32900 West Thirteen
the school at 32900 West Thirteen
the school in the contrast beef dinner
that is a series of the school at 32900 West Thirteen
school in the frost office this month. Every varsity
school in the front office this month. Every varsity
school in the front office this month. Every varsity
school in the front office this month. Every varsity
school in the front office this month. Every varsity
school in the front office this month. Every varsity
school in the front office this month. Every varsity
school in the front office this month. Every varsity
school in the front office this month. Every varsity
school in the front office this month.
The Raider Cup will be presented to a senior boy
and girl and there will be recognition of our state
champion girls gymnastic team and state-runner
up football team.

FREE PRE-SCHOOL VISION screening i available at Oakland County Health Division, 27724 Greenfield in Southfield. Tests will be given from 9 a.m.-11 a.m. on June 5. No appointment is necessary. For further information call 424-7070. Vision tests will also be given at the same times on May 20

DAVE SCHEER and Mary Scheer of DAVE SCHEELM and MARY Scneer of Farmington High School have been selected to perform with the Michigan School Band and Orchestra Association at the 1979 Youth Arts Festival. They will join a group of 100 musician who were selected by outstanding performance the recent state solo and ensemble festival.

AFTER MORE THAN A YEAR of AFTER MORE THAN A YEAR of alanning the newly formed St. John's Bach Society of Detroit will present its first summer festival June 2-5 at St. John's Epicopal Church on Woodward and the Pisher Freeway in Detroit. The three day festival will feature St. John's music director Huw Lewis, harpischordist Robert Edward Smith and organist Gilliam Wei. Beginning at 3 p.m., June 3, Lewis will present Handel's "Coronation Anthem," "Zadok the Priest" and Bach's "Gott ist mein Konig." At 7:39 p.m., June 4, he program will consist of Handel's Suite in E and Bach's "Italian Concerto." At 7:39 p.m., June 5, weir will perform Bach's Sonata no. 5 in C major as well as other selections. Dinner reservations before the Monday and Tuesday concerts can be made by calling the church at 982-7358. Concert tickets are 44 excho et wo for 37 of three concerts made by calling the chairch at 902-305. Concert tickets are \$4 each or two for \$7 or three conc for \$10. They are available at Hudson's ticket offices or at the church before performances.

OAKLAND COUNTY HEALTH division OAKLAND CUNITY HEALTH division will conduct a series of sic classes for diabetics and their families from 7:39 p.m. 9:39 p.m. on Thursday evenings beginning May 31 at the division office on 27725 Greenfield, Southfield. Dietary management, medications and suggestions for coping with everyday problems will be discussed. There isn't any fee for attending the classes but and a minited in enrollment. To reserve a place call the health department at 858-1394. A written statement from the diabetic physician is required for attending the class.

THINKING ABOUT RETURNING TO. COLLEGE? If you're wondering whether it's worth it to you to return to reading, writing and term papers, okaland Community College's Auburn Hills campus, 2000 Featherstone in Auburn Heights is sponsoring a session offering "A Taste of College." Persons can attend the session from 6:30 am. -1:15 p.m. on May 22 or from 8:30 am. -1:15 p.m. on May 23. The program is free of charge. Those attending will have the opportunity to visit any one of a number of classes that will be in session including accounting, ceramics, algebra and shorthand. They will be given a tour of the Career Information Center, the Learning Lab, the library and will become familiar with the admissions and counseling procedure. The May 23 session will include a panel discussion on "Sharing Ideas About Adults Returning to Education." Persons over 18 years old don't need a high school diploma to attend OCC. For Garber information or to register call, 82-1000, extension 257.

WILLIAM BEAUMONT HOSPITAL-WILLIAM BEALIMONT HOSPITAL-TROY is sponsoring a free symposium entitled. The Complete Athlete' at 7-30 pm. May 22 at the Michigan State University Education Center in Troy. Speakers will include: Kent Falb, heart rainer of the Detroit Lions; Dr. Benjamin Paolucci, team physician for the Detroit Fistons and Richard Milder, director of rehabilitation, Physical Therapy and Sports Medicine Center. The program will include a Presentation from each of the speakers. Questions from the audience will be answered after the presentation. Advance registration is required. Call 828-5049.

DEADLINE

Material submitted to the Inside Angles, 23352
Farmington Road, Farmington, 48024, should include the name and plane number of the sender. Typewritten notices are appreciated but not required. Hems should be received at least one week before publication. Plastos can't be used. All ils become the property of the Farming

TELEPHONE CONNECTIONS

To connect with the Farmington Observer, use the following numbers:

Staff — - 477-5450

- Delivery -591-0500 Classified Ads -591-0900 Display Ads -591-2300 Legal Ads -591-2300

ø



Tell your grads you're proud of them with the Smith-Corona® Courier®

sale 84.99

The ideal lightweight portable typewriter for the grad moving up. 84-character manual keyboard, 3-position personal touch adjustment, wide carriage, half-space bar and pre-set tabulator. With self cover. In Hudson's Commercial Supplies.

hudsons